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Finance Division
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Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
68

Committee:
Governmental Operations


Title:

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to the transfer of council members’ chairs at termination of office.



Sponsor: The Speaker (Council Member Miller) 

Summary of Legislation: Currently the city clerk has the power at the request of any member of the council who shall hereafter resign or whose term of office shall hereafter terminate, or a surviving spouse or domestic partner of such member, to sell and transfer to such member or to such surviving spouse or domestic partner the chair last occupied by such member in the councilmanic chamber for the sum of thirty-five dollars. This legislation would require that all such sales be made for fair market value as determined by the Commissioner of citywide administrative services. Because under the current law the City must purchase replacement chairs at market prices, the difference between the $35 sale price and the market rate represents an unnecessary burden on the City’s taxpayers. This legislation is designed to eliminate this City cost. 

Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.


Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2004


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY04

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$5,865

Expenditures (-)
$0
$0
$0

Net
$0
$0
$5,865

Impact on Revenues: Although this legislation would take effect immediately, no fiscal impact would be created in Fiscal 2002 or Fiscal 2003 because it is assumed that no members will be ending their tenures until December 2003, the midway point of Fiscal 2004. This fiscal impact statement assumes that 51 members of the Council would leave at that time. If each purchases their chairs at the market rate of $150, rather than at the rate of $35 (a difference of $115), the city would generate an additional $5,865 in revenues. 

Impact on Expenditures:
This legislation would probably serve a deterrent to Council Members contemplating the purchase of their chairs and in effect save the City money since it would not have to purchase new chairs. 

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:
Paul Scimone, Legislative Financial Analyst

Andy Grossman, Assistant Director

City Council Finance Division

FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on April 5, 2002.

